

# **Chicago Then and Now**

CCSSR2. Identify the key supporting details for a main idea.

Note to teachers: If you give students the main idea of a selection and ask them to support it, that will help them understand the relationship between information and a main idea. Then if they write to support that same idea, they'll learn more about how a nonfiction writer includes information to support an idea.

Long ago, Chicago was a small town. Families settled here. Everyone knew everyone else. People worked hard to get what they needed. Children worked, too, and there were no schools. People had get wood to make their houses and to heat them in winter.

Then more people moved to Chicago. As families moved here and grew, they wanted to have a school, so they built one. All the children went to school in that one building. The teacher showed them how to read and write and do math. Then, after school they would go home and help their families.

People built more homes and they built streets, too. They built the streets out of wood. Some people had wagons they would ride on the streets, pulled by horses. At night it was hard to see. The wagons would have lanterns to light the way. A lantern uses a candle or oil to make a light. Sometimes the lanterns would fall off the wagons, and they might set the street on fire because the street was made of wood. So people usually carried buckets of water in their wagons in case they set a fire.

When more people moved to Chicago they opened businesses. One of those businesses was a blacksmith shop. There a worker would fix wagon wheels made of metal. The blacksmith would make horseshoes, too. There was a carpenter shop, too, where workers built furniture for homes.

After many years, there were more people here and many changes. The streets were paved, and there were streetlights. People could shop for clothes in stores. They could buy furniture in stores, too. It was becoming a big city. Every day more people came to live here. Businesses opened. People started a newspaper.

If you look at the city today, it is hard to imagine what it looked like long ago. You can see pictures of those times if you go to the Chicago History Museum. There you will see the first streetcar and many more things that were part of everyday life in Chicago long ago.

## **Support the Main Idea**

The main idea of this passage is that Chicago has changed a lot. Underline five examples in the passage that support that idea.

#### Write What You Think

Write about Chicago now. Is it still changing? Use your own examples to support your answer.

## Identify/Classify Sequence - Nonfiction

Questions developed by Center for Urban Education for use by Chicago Public Schools 2008-2007.

# Choose the best answer for each question.

- 1. What happened first in this history?
- a. Many people moved to the city.
- b. People worked every day.
- c. Settlers built homes.
- d. Trains came to the city.
- 3. What happened after more families with children first moved to Chicago?
- a. People opened stores.
- b. They opened a school.
- c. They needed furniture.
- d. They traveled by train.

- 2. What happened after the wagons traveled on the streets?
- a. It was very noisy.
- b. People made the streets of wood.
- c. The blacksmith fixed the wheels.
- d. Streets sometimes caught fire.
- 4. What happened after people built railroad tracks?
- a. Many more people moved to Chicago.
- b. There were more wagons.
- c. People traveled by boat.
- d. Many families moved to the west.

estion. What happened after many people move		
	anter many people moved	

### TEACHER NOTES: Develop Students' Skills: Exercise Thinking

These questions have not been validated, so decisions about student's achievement should not be made based on their responses. They are intended to exercise skills. Recommended activities include: students work in pairs to choose the best response; give students the questions without the responses so they generate their own answers; students make up additional questions; students make up questions like these for another passage.

**Answers:** You can remove this answer key and then give it to students and ask them to figure out the basis for the correct response.

Item	1	2	3	4
Answer	С	d	b	а

Question 5 is open-ended. Here is a suggested response.

They opened newspapers; they started businesses; they changed a lot.